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LOOKING AHEAD. . .
Summer Dates - Mark Your Calendars!
Jr. High Camp – Mission Lake Youth Camp, Horton, KS – June 8th-13th
Sr. High Camp - CIY – John Brown University, Siloam Springs, AR – July 14th-19th
Vacation Bible School – July 28 - August 1, 2025 (please mark your calendar and 
plan to volunteer!)

Women’s February Fellowship
Sunday, February 2nd ~ 5 p.m. to 7 p.m.
Ladies, let’s continue the fellowship started in 2024! Join us on Sunday,
February 2nd, to play some games, EAT, and get to know one another better.
Bring a snack to share & your favorite game. Come as you are and invite a
friend!

47th Annual Woman’s World Conference 
February 21st-22nd - Manhattan, KS
Woman’s World is a non-denominational event that helps women understand
their significance in God’s eyes. See page 8 for more details. 

Town Hall Meeting & Fellowship Potluck
Sunday, February 9th
Stay in-the-know and get your bellies full! Join us after service for our monthly 
town hall meeting and then grab a bite to eat at our fellowship potluck! Since this 
falls on Superbowl Sunday, we are celebrating the Chiefs with a tailgating/finger 
food potluck. Please bring your favorite finger food (sweet or salty) to share. 
Email Sherry Webb at sherrywebb03@gmail.com with questions.

1535 SW Clay St., Topeka, KS 66604 (785) 234-5963                                             Rick Fleming, Lead Pastor



Rick & Michelle Fleming

OUR LEAD PASTOR
a message from

Central Park Christian Church opened as a warming center twice during the month 
of January. The first time, we were open January 5, 6, and 7 because of the blizzard. We 
stayed open from 6:00 p.m. each evening until about 10:00 a.m. the following day. The 
second time, during the recent record-breaking cold spell, we stayed open continuously 
from 6:00 p.m. January 19 until 10:00 a.m. on the 21st.

Every one of those nights had its challenges, but for the most part our guests are people 
that we have met because of the meals that Mary Flin and Shannon Sadowski provide 
to our neighbors every Sunday night. We know them, and they know us, and when the 
weather forces us into what Mary calls a “neighbor slumber party” we are generally 
able to maintain peace in a room where many of the people are struggling with mental 
illness or addiction (or both).

Monday, January 20, proved to be the most challenging night because this dynamic 
changed. Although the Rescue Mission accepted about 30 people on an emergency basis 
that night, we were the only other warming center that opened its doors. And, as word 
got out, well-meaning people unaffiliated with our church started bringing people from 
all around the city and dropping them off at our doorstep. We had served 17 on Sunday 
night, which seemed like a lot to handle, but on Monday we had 37 spend the night and 
another 10 dropped in to get warmed up with a hot meal and coffee. We also had 7 dogs 
and 2 cats.

Given the circumstances, things went amazingly well on Monday night, but the place 
was very crowded and many of the people were strangers to us and each other. This 
created a more chaotic environment that was stressful for some of our guests. As a 
result, we had to deal with more issues during the course of the night and next morning. 
I don’t want to dwell on those issues, because the atmosphere in our warming center 
is beautiful. But, I think it is valuable to give you a glimpse into the realities of the 
warming center so you can pray more specifically about this part of our ministry when 
we activate it. I also think there are lessons that we can learn from these challenges, 
including the three incidents where I was cussed at very thoroughly by guests. 

For instance, one of our neighbors suffers from pretty significant mental health 
challenges as well as addiction. She has also been abused by many of the men in her life. 
Michelle and I have gotten to know her a little bit, and we worry about her a lot, so we 
were glad to see her at the warming center. But, amidst the crowd and chaos on Monday 
night, she wound up getting triggered by something and started a verbal tirade. When 
I tried to approach her to calm her down, I was met with a blue streak of cursing and, 
worse, called a rapist. But this is when the “turning the other cheek” was the only thing 
needed. The kindest thing I could do was walk away and let a female come to her aid. 
And all it took was for Shannon, who knows her so well, to offer her some chocolate 
milk, which redirected her thoughts and immediately calmed her down.

Life Inside the CPCC Warming Center

Continued on page 3
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OUR LEAD PASTOR continued

a message from

A second situation didn’t end as well. Another one of our guests was a woman suffering 
from mental illness, and despite our best efforts to calm her down she got to the point 
where she was verbally assaulting everyone who walked by. Eventually, I had to ask 
her to leave, and this was the one time in five nights that we needed an escort from the 
police. On her way out, I’m pretty sure she was casting a voodoo spell on me (I’m not 
kidding!). But I sincerely believe that if she was one of our neighbors—someone who 
knew us and trusted us because we had developed a relationship with her and expressed 
love and kindness to her over the course of weeks and months—we could have been 
more successful in ministering to her needs. I hope you will all join me in praying for 
this woman who is in such desperate need of mental, physical, and spiritual rescue. I 
also pray that other churches near her will be able to have the kind of impact in their 
neighborhood that we are trying to have in ours.

The third situation involved a neighbor I met recently who had expressed a desire to 
serve God, so I asked him to help out at the warming center while he was a guest with 
us. Unfortunately, what started out as his aggressive “witnessing” to another guest turned 
into harassment and then an altercation with another volunteer who stepped in. His 
anger was then turned on me when I tried to counsel him about his approach to sharing 
the gospel, and I ultimately had to ask him to leave. But I got a call two days later from 
a number at the VA, and it was this man asking if he could come by and apologize 
in person before leaving for a stint in rehab. He had come to the realization that his 
addiction had caused him to turn on people who had shown him nothing but kindness, 
so he couldn’t justify his aggressive behavior any longer. Friends, if a little verbal abuse 
is the only price we have to pay in order for people to realize they need to turn things 
around, then I hope we all get cussed out from time to time!

Apart from the challenges, we were able to see how God supplied all of our needs, often 
the very amount we needed. The Central Park Community Center recently gave us a 
number of their old exercise mats, and the Mission sent over 10 of their sleeping mats, 
which gave us just enough to keep everyone off the hard floor when 37 people stayed 
over. And you gave us enough blankets that we had a couple left over at the end of the 
night. We had at least 24 different volunteers on site at one time or another, and I wish 
I had space to name them all and describe their herculean efforts (except I wouldn’t be 
able to mention John Cantrell, who doesn’t want his wife to know how well he can handle 
a mop). In addition, there were innumerable people who donated food, gloves, blankets, 
and supplies, literally one after the other at 6:00 p.m. Sunday, and they just kept coming.

Over the five nights of our warming center, we have had many opportunities to engage 
in spiritual conversations and share the gospel with people. I’m hopeful that we will one 
day hear testimonies from people who started their spiritual journey to Christ, or back to 
Christ, because of the love we showed them. Thank you all so much for your support of 
this aspect of our ministry.

Life Inside...continued from page 2	
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OUR ELDER CHAIR

Praise the Lord

a message from

February is often referred to as the month of romance and how God’s love (check out 
I Corinthians chapter 13) should be the example of how to love well.

It’s also a very cold time of the year. It has been amazing for me to be able to see what 
God has been doing through CPCC as He has provided an abundance of supplies to 
help with the warming centers and outreach ministries. 

In the book of I Chronicles, chapter 29, King David offers a prayer of thanksgiving 
for all the things that had been provided for the building of the Temple of the Lord.

10David praised the Lord in the presence of the whole assembly, saying, “Praise be to 
you, Lord, the God of our father Israel, from everlasting to everlasting. 11Yours, Lord, 
is the greatness and the power and the glory and the majesty and the splendor, for 
everything in heaven and earth is yours. Yours, Lord, is the kingdom; you are exalted 
as head over all. 12Wealth and honor come from you; you are the ruler of all things.
In your hands are strength and power to exalt and give strength to all. 13Now, our 
God, we give you thanks, and praise your glorious name.

14“But who am I, and who are my people, that we should be able to give as generously 
as this? Everything comes from you, and we have given you only what comes 
from your hand. 15We are foreigners and strangers in your sight, as were all our 
ancestors. Our days on earth are like a shadow, without hope. 16Lord our God, all 
this abundance that we have provided for building you a temple for your Holy Name 
comes from your hand, and all of it belongs to you. 17I know, my God, that you test 
the heart and are pleased with integrity. All these things I have given willingly and 
with honest intent. And now I have seen with joy how willingly your people who 
are here have given to you. 18Lord, the God of our fathers Abraham, Isaac and Israel, 
keep these desires and thoughts in the hearts of your people forever, and keep their 
hearts loyal to you. 19And give my son Solomon the wholehearted devotion to keep 
your commands, statutes and decrees and to do everything to build the palatial 
structure for which I have provided.” 

20Then David said to the whole assembly, “Praise the Lord your God.” So they all 
praised the Lord, the God of their fathers; they bowed down, prostrating themselves 
before the Lord and the king.

Continued on page 5
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OUR ELDER CHAIR
a message from

Central Park Christian Church has been able (because of God’s outpouring) to bless 
our community by providing a warm place for people to get out of the cold.  It’s 
only possible through God’s generous blessings and open hearts of Central Park’s 
congregational members.  Jesus’s name has been exalted, testimonies have been 
shared, love has been provided, warm food and beverages in abundance, kennels 
for pets, bedding, coats, hats, gloves, socks, dry cloths, and kindness have all been 
given freely, without requirements. 

I echo David’s prayer, “who am I and who are Your people at Central Park?” We are 
all those that have been blessed with unconditional love and forgiveness. Saved by 
grace through faith alone and that not of ourselves. We serve because He served 
us. We give, because He gave to us. We love and accept, without blame because 
He loves and accepts us unconditionally. Jesus gave everything, more than we can 
ever know. He gave all He had, even to the point of death on a cross. Christ is our 
salvation. He is our strength and our shield. 

I have seen with joy how willingly your people who call CPCC home, have given.  
God is moving in the heart of His people and it is a joy to see the kingdom of God 
at work in the hearts and lives of those that call upon His name and make Central 
Park Christian Church our home. I am proud of you all and thank God daily for 
everything that He is doing at CPCC, all for His glory.

Blessings,

Bill

 continued

Praise the Lord...continued from page 4	

TOWN HALL MEETING 
& FELLOWSHIP POTLUCK
SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 9TH
Stay in-the-know and get your bellies full! 
Join us after service for our monthly town 
hall meeting and then grab a bite to eat at
our fellowship potluck! Since this falls on 
Superbowl Sunday, we are celebrating the 
Chiefs with a tailgating/finger food potluck. 
Please bring your favorite finger food (sweet 
or salty) to share. Email Sherry Webb at 
sherrywebb03@gmail.com with questions.

TOWN 
HALL

MEETING 



Jayme Green

Our Steps are Established

OUR WORSHIP LEADER
a message from

As I sit and write this month’s newsletter article it’s January 16th. I have 
gotten several compliments on the song selection from this past Sunday. 
Of course my standard answer is always “compliment God not me.” But 
I have been asked in the past how I go about song selection. Are they all 
divinely inspired and breathed into my ears…ultimately yes, but it isn’t 
always that plain and simple and this past week was one of those times.

When I sit down to plan out the worship set for a Sunday, there are several 
factors that play into how I choose the songs. Sometimes they go in 
line with the message and scripture notes I have gotten from the pastor. 
Sometimes they relate to a particular Sunday; Freedom Sunday, Christmas/
Advent, Persecuted Church Sunday. Sometimes I follow a theme; a lyrical 
theme such as trust of faith, songs by a particular artist or songwriter, 
etc. Sometimes they are requests. Sometimes they’re new songs we’re 
introducing. Sometimes they are songs I hear and just think, “ooh, we 
haven’t done that one in a while” or “oh, this one would be good this week.” 
Some of them are just standards that we use for openers or closers or mid-
set “mood” songs. And sometimes they are just songs that move into my 
brain for a time and won’t go away until I put them in the service script, 
these are usually the ones that are obviously suggested “from on high.” 
But more often than not, they usually seem to be exactly the songs that we 
need each week. In fact, I would guess that even the ones that aren’t plainly 
evident as such probably mean something to at least one person in the 
room.

This past week was a combination of those factors. Andy helped me with 
song selection this week so that brings in the request factor. We added a 
new song, so there’s that one. We did “The Jesus Way” because it was one 
that had taken up residence in my head and then I heard it and had one 
of those “ooh” moments, so two of the factors there. Then, we closed with 
RATTLE! That is a standard closer that we haven’t done in a bit.

Continued on page 76



OUR WORSHIP LEADER
a message from

I didn’t go into planning thinking anything particular about these songs 
and we had our rehearsal and everything seemed fine. But then, after 
we were done, and as service got closer, I kept running into hurt and 
sorrow and “world problems” among the members of our congregation, 
and that continued right up until service started. As I said a silent 
prayer before we started, God showed me what he had done. He had 
given me a setlist that was, as I said from stage Sunday, “defiant” of 
the troubles of this world. Celebratory songs like “Glorious Day,” 
meaningful songs like “Jesus Way" and “No Longer Slaves". Even the 
new one, “More than Able”, shouted  a powerful message about trust in 
Him. Then we ended with the old foot-stomper about those dry bones 
rattling. On top of all that, “No Longer Slaves", one that Andy chose, 
tied perfectly into Rick’s sermon. It also should be noted that, and some 
of you may have caught onto this already, but I keep Rich Mullins’ 
“Hold Me Jesus” in my pocket to use as a special whenever the air feels 
heavy or someone (myself included) needs a healing song like that.

It's just an example of what God does with our lives. He has His plans, 
His perfect plans, and He uses us to carry them out. We don’t always 
realize it but He’s always doing it. Proverbs 16:9, a verse I keep coming 
back to for comfort and reassurance tells us, “In their hearts humans 
plan their course, but the Lord establishes their steps.” When I think of 
that verse, I’m able to rest in the fact that as long as we trust Him, He 
will direct everything in our lives, even if it doesn’t make sense. He will 
lead us where He needs us to go.

Steps...continued from page 6	

 continued
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Brooke McKinley

Elementary School Youth Group
“Kingdom Kids”
Pre-K to 5th grade 

Wednesday evenings from
5:30 p.m. to 7:30 p.m. 

at the church. 
Dinner is served at 5:30.

Middle School Youth Group
“Youth Elevated”

6th-8th grades
Wednesday evenings from 

5:30 p.m. to 7:30 p.m. 
at the church. 

Dinner is served at 5:30.

High School Youth Group 
High School Youth Group 

Sunday afternoons 
12:30 p.m. to 2:30 p.m.

at the church. 
Lunch is served. 

Do not worry
“Do not worry about anything. Instead, pray about everything. Tell God what 
you need, and thank him for all he has done. If you do this, you will experience 
God’s peace, which is far more wonderful than the human mind can understand.  
His peace will guard your hearts and minds as you live in Christ Jesus.”
~ Philippians 4:6 NLT 

When God brought my husband and I together, he combined two opposite 
people. I am a worrier, I struggle with “what if ” and “why” constantly. Travis 
has an innate sense that things will always work out. Falling in love with a man 
with such a sense of calmness and security in his relationship with Christ has 
been beyond refreshing. And, just as God has promised, things have worked 
out. Now, let me be clear- it has NOT been easy, or what I envisioned my life to 
look like to get to where I am standing today. But that is a testimony for another 
day...Today, I want to say THANK YOU. I prayed for a church home, a place 
to connect with Christians who love Jesus and would love me for who I am, 
faults and all. I was very anxious (see the opening sentence of this paragraph) 
that I would be questioned or judged walking into CPCC. I was worried I 
would feel like an outside intruder walking into small, intimate church family. 
Instead, I was welcomed and greeted with love. For that, I am very thankful. 
As Travis and I navigated dating, marriage, blending our families, and Travis 
adopting my three youngest, we’ve experienced joy, love, and encouragement 
from our church family. Again, I want to say thank you. And now, as I step into 
a volunteer leadership position with our youth, I get to praise God and say a 
prayer of thanksgiving once again. Philippians 4:6 us teaches us to tell God what 
we want, AND thank him for what he has done. I prayed for a very long time 
for the things I am stepping into now, but have not forgotten the blessings along 
the way. When Cammie asked if would be interested in helping with the little 
people in the church I screamed “YES!” Thank you, CPCC, for allowing me to 
share Jesus with the youngest ones of our congregation! I am humbled, and very 
excited. 

Wednesday evening groups started off with a bang last week! We had 27 kids in 
attendance for our middle school and elementary school classes. Our volunteers 
were amazing, and dove in to ministering to these youth. If you are interested 
in learning more about our youth programs, please reach out to me. There are 
many ways you can serve our program!  As our programs grow, we will need 

STUDENT MINISTRY
a message from

Continued on page 9
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STUDENT MINISTRY
a message from

volunteers to help mold and encourage these young people as they walk 
into our church doors on a weekly basis. This is the future of our beloved 
congregation! 

 In His name,  

Brooke McKinley 
Youth Volunteer
blrinehart13@gmail.com 
785-215-4762 

If you are interested in 
volunteering for the 

children's and/or youth
 ministry, please contact 
Cammie Landholm at

785-231-9532 or 
studentministry@centralparkcc.org

_______

A special note of appreciation to 
Michael Kates, who has stepped up 

to teach our youth Sunday school class!
Join him at 9:15 Sunday Morning.

Do not worry...continued from page 8	
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        Tuesday, February 4th at 10:00 a.m. and 
   Thursday, February 20th at  6:30 p.m. 
Meetings are held at Judi Cox’s.

WOMEN’S MINISTRY

Deaconess’ Meeting
T h e  n e x t  D e a c o n e s s’  m e e t i n g  i s

Saturday, March 8th
from 9:30 a.m. to 11 a.m. at the church.

Monthly Bible Verse
7Dear friends, let us love one another, for love comes from God. Everyone who loves has been born 
of God and knows God. 8Whoever does not love does not know God, because God is love. ~ 1 John 4:7-8

Contact Judi at 785-272-9803 
for more information.

Prayer Shawl Meetings

10

“Haven’t I commanded you: be strong and courageous? Do not be afraid 
or discouraged, for the Lord your God is with you wherever you go.”  –Joshua 1:9

The Woman’s World Conference is a fun, engaging weekend where generations come together to glean more about 
God’s character and grow in their personal faith. The powerful combination of heartfelt testimonies and fellowship 

builds friendships and changes lives. We’ll worship, pray, and be inspired as we encounter the empowering 
and captivating reality of Christ walking with us through life’s ups and downs. Together, we will examine 

God’s proven faithfulness and learn how to be READY to embrace the twists and turns of our lives.

Manhattan Christian College started the Woman’s World Conference in 1978 to bring women together 
and to help them grow in their Christian faith. Held in the Kansas State University Student Union, the annual 
program includes practical seminars, a dynamic keynote speaker, buffet meals, worship, and other surprises!

The CPCC Women’s Ministry team would like to get a group together to attend. Watch the Sunday bulletins for
more details on lodging, cost, etc! Find more details at: https://mccks.edu/about-mcc/events/womans-world/

Ladies, how does a night of fun & fellowship with other 
Christian women sound to you? We’ll eat, laugh, and

socialize. Come as you are and bring a snack to share. These 
are informal and so much fun - won’t you join us?

February 2nd ~ March 2nd ~ April 6th

LADIES BIBLE STUDY
Exodus: The Journey 
to the Promised Land

Wednesdays 6:15 to 7:30 p.m.
Led by Barb Gray in the 2nd

classroom off of the fellowship hall.

WOMEN'S FELLOWSHIP NIGHTS

D e a c o n e s s’ 
m e e t i n g s

March 8th
Apr i l  26th 
or  May 3rd
July  5th  or 

12th
September 

6th
November 

8th
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MEN’S MINISTRY

THURSDAYS - 10:00 a.m. at CPCC - Led by Ray DeMoss 

THURSDAYS - 6:15 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. at CPCC

SATURDAYS - 8:00 a.m. to 9:30 a.m. at CPCC

To get involved or to help plan activities, please contact Bill White 
at (785) 207-8622.

BIBLE
studies
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OPPORTUNITIES

Did you know we have a “Blessing Box” here in the CPCC neighborhood? 
Located at Mary Flin’s house (also our community Chaplain House), it is 
the cross-shaped “box” at the edge of the porch/sidewalk at 911 SW 16th. 

On your way to or from church, donations of sandwiches, snacks, pantry items...
pretty much anything...can be placed in the box. Clothes, blankets, coats, etc. 
can be put in the black crates on either side of the cross.

Items needing to be refrigerated can be “porch-dropped” and donors can text 
Mary at 785-431-6000 to let her know.

We have at least two neighbors who regularly help others with access to food, and 
if Mary gets too much, she passes it on to another. Everything gets used. The box 
will almost always look empty because folks are welcome to take anytime, and it 
has proven to be a blessing a number of times. Please contact Mary with questions.

Neighborhood blessing box

Continuing to bless!
Thank you to everyone who has continued to contribute to the success of our 
food and clothing pantries. We have blessed so many neighbors due to your 
generosity! The pantry will be open each month on the third Saturday. 
Please continue to bring your donations of clean adult/children’s clothes and 
non-perishable food items to the church. Monetary donations to purchase 
food items and new underwear and socks are also welcomed. Please drop 
your donations in the collection boxes in the fellowship hall. Contact Michelle 
Fleming at flemingmom@verizon.net or Barb Gray at graceacres1999@live.
com with questions.

PantryFood & Clothing 

Join the CPCC card ministry team and send hand-written notes to the church 
family. The team is also in need of cards. They will accept any kind, including 
blank ones. Christian themed cards are great but not required. Cards can 
be given to Allison Crow or left with Stacy in the office. Those interested in 
writing cards can contact Allison at allison.crow@hotmail.com.

Cardministry
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VOICE OF THE MARTYRS

Militants aligned with the self-proclaimed Islamic State (ISIS) killed one 
person in an attack on a church in Istanbul just last year. After the attack, 
police notified the pastor of another church, in Samsun, that he too was on 
the terrorists' hit list.

Since then, the Samsun church has received police protection, bringing it 
to greater prominence in the community. "When the church first started, 
police took great precautions by bringing a SWAT team to the opening of 
the church and shutting down the entire street to parked cars," a front-line 
worker said. "Every Sunday there is a team of five police waiting in front of 
the church."

Despite the ISIS threat, the pastor and his congregation have continued to 
meet for regular worship. While the ongoing police presence has caused 
some uneasiness among church members and may have discouraged some 
new visitors, it has also increased the church's profile within the community 
and provided new opportunities for evangelism. The pastor now opens the 
church every day, offering free tea and coffee to the many students in the 
area who come to the building to study.

Türkiye has a population of 84 million people, and 96% are Sunni Muslims. 
Fewer than 1% of Turks are Christians.

Reprinted from: www.persecution.com/whoweserve

Türkiye: Ministry grows amid ISIS threats



NEWS & NOTES

14

FEBRUARY 
CROSS GUARD

Sunday School
9:00 a.m. - 10:45 a.m. 

February 2nd
Rick Fischli

February 9th
Ray DeMoss

February 16th
Brad Broadbent

February 23rd
Tom Blair

Sunday Worship
10:30 a.m. - Noon

February 2nd
Tyler Crow

Michael Kates

February 9th
Tim Cunningham 

Chuck Shockey

February 16th
Rodney Barrand

Mike Thomas

February 23rd
Brian Stovall 

Dan Force

FEBRUARY
DEACONESS

Melissa Vinsonhaler
Megan Green

TOWN HALL MEETING & FELLOWSHIP POTLUCK
SUPERBOWL THEME!!!

SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 9TH
Stay in-the-know and get your bellies full! 

Join us after service for our monthly town hall meeting 
and then grab a bite to eat at our fellowship potluck! 

Since this falls on Superbowl Sunday, we are celebrating the 
Chiefs with a tailgating/finger food potluck. Please bring your 

favorite finger food (sweet or salty) to share. Email Sherry Webb at 
sherrywebb03@gmail.com with questions.

The next Cornerstone newsletter will print on Thursday, February 27th. 
Please have all items to the office by 5 p.m. on Thursday, February 20th.

COMMUNITY CLEANUP
SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 1ST

8AM - 9AM @ the Park

Volunteer to clean up the park across the street 
and help make a difference in our community. 

Join neighbors and friends in keeping our park clean and safe. 
Sign up at: www.omnicircle.org/event

HARVESTERS AT ROBINSON
FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 7TH

3PM - 5 PM
Robinson Middle School needs volunteers to help at the 
school food drive. Please contact Cammie Landholm for

details and to sign up at 785-231-9532.
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IN THE KNOW

Meal Ministry Team
Do you like to cook? Would you like to bless others in the church 

body with a home-cooked meal? We are looking for people to 
join the meal ministry team. Meals are provided to those 

who have been hospitalized, seriously ill or have experienced 
the birth of a new baby. Volunteers are called upon during 

the year to provide a simple meal for these families. 
Please contact Kim White @ 785-338-1378 for more details. 

Do we have your correct info?
We are updating our records - do we have your correct 
address, phone number and email? Please call or email 
Stacy in the church office at stacy@centralparkcc.org or 

785-234-5963 to ensure this info is up-to-date!

Young Adult Class!!!
SUNDAY MORNINGS AT 9:30

Young adults ages 18-30 are invited to join Andy Stovall 
during the Sunday School hour. Group meets in the 

upstairs balcony classroom on the North side of 
the church. They are discussing the challenges 
of young Christian adults in the modern world 

and how to face those challenges.
Invite your friends!!!



Our Thoughts & 
Prayers are with...

Agnes Cox
Brookdale Memory Care Resident

Darlene McCarter 
McCrite Plaza Nursing Home Resident

Shirley Wolf
Atria Hearthstone Resident

Prayer

Sunday Morning Prayer Meeting
Join others at 8:30 a.m. Sunday mornings for 

30 minutes, to spend time praising the Lord, praying for 
His leading and blessing, and asking Him to move 

powerfully in our classes and worship time. The prayer 
meetings are held in the 3rd classroom off of the 

Fellowship Hall and are also available via Zoom.
zoom.us/j/5147485908 - passcode cpcc1535

Monday Prayer Meetings
& Elders Meetings

All are invited to gather together on Monday 
evenings, at 6:00 at the church, to pray for 

our church, our city, our state, and the nation.
The prayer meetings are also available via Zoom.

zoom.us/j/5147485908 - passcode cpcc1535
*Elder business meetings are held on the 

first and third Monday of the month 
following the prayer meetings.  

The meetings are open to members, 
so please join us!
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Monthly Events at CPCC...

8:00 AM 
Men’s Bible Study
Group meets at 
the church.

8:30 AM Prayer 
9:15 AM SS
10:45 AM 
Worship Service
12:00 PM
Town Hall Mtg.
12:30 PM 
H.S. Youth Group
12:30 PM 
2nd Helpings

 6:30 PM 
A.R.R.O.W.

6:00 PM
Prayer Meeting
at the church
& via Zoom

10:00 AM
Men’s Bible Study
at the church 
6:15 PM
Men’s Bible Study
at the church

8:00 AM 
Men’s Bible Study
Group meets at 
the church.
10AM - 2PM
Food & Clothing
Giveaway 
Held at the church

8:30 AM Prayer 
9:15 AM 
Sunday School
10:45 AM 
Worship Service
12:30 PM 
H.S. Youth Group
12:30 PM 
2nd Helpings

5:30 PM  
Elementary & M.S. 
Youth Group
(Dinner Served)
6:15 PM 
Women’s Bible 
Study at the church

8:00 AM 
Men’s Bible Study
Group meets at 
the church.

8:00 AM 
Men’s Bible Study
Group meets at 
the church.

8:30 AM Prayer 
9:15 AM SS
10:45 AM 
Worship Service
12:00 Town Hall Mtg.
12:30 PM
Fellowship Lunch
**No 2nd Helpings
**Youth will eat at
Fellowship lunch &
gather after for group

6:30 PM 
A.R.R.O.W.

6:00 PM
Prayer Meeting
at the church
& via Zoom
6:30 PM
Elder Meeting

10:00 AM
Men’s Bible Study
at the church 
6:15 PM
Men’s Bible Study
at the church

6:00 PM
Prayer Meeting
at the church
& via Zoom

5:30 PM  
Elementary & M.S. 
Youth Group
(Dinner Served)
6:15 PM 
Women’s Bible 
Study at the church
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6:30 PM 
A.R.R.O.W.
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10:00 AM
Prayer Shawl 
at the home 
of Judi Cox 
6:30 PM 
A.R.R.O.W.

8:30 AM Prayer 
9:15 AM SS
10:45 AM 
Worship Service
12:30 PM 
H.S. Youth Group
12:30 PM 
2nd Helpings
5PM - 7PM
Women's
Fellowship

6:00 PM
Prayer Meeting
at the church
& via Zoom
6:30 PM
Elder Meeting

10:00 AM
Men’s Bible Study
at the church 
6:15 PM
Men’s Bible Study
at the church

5:30 PM  
Elementary & M.S. 
Youth Group
(Dinner Served)
6:15 PM 
Women’s Bible 
Study at the church

10:00 AM
Men’s Bible Study
at the church 
6:15 PM
Men’s Bible Study
at the church
6:30 PM
Prayer Shawl 
at the home 
of Judi Cox

5:30 PM  
Elementary & M.S. 
Youth Group
(Dinner Served)
6:15 PM 
Women’s Bible 
Study at the church

WOMEN'S WORLD - FEBRUARY 21ST-22ND



Prayer Time - Sundays at 8:30 a.m. - 3rd classroom off the Fellowship Hall
Sunday School - Sundays at 9:15 a.m. - We encourage everyone to join a class!
Worship Service & K-motion - Sundays at 10:45 a.m. - Sanctuary
Second Helpings - Sundays at 12:30 p.m. - Lunch, fellowship & study - Parlor
High School Youth Group - Sundays 12:30 - 2:30 p.m. - Fellowship Hall
Prayer Time - Mondays at 6:00 p.m. - Fellowship Hall & Via Zoom
Recovery Program  - Tuesdays at 6:30 p.m. - Fellowship Hall
Middle School Youth Group - “Youth Elevated” - Wednesdays at 5:30 p.m.
Grade School Activities - “Kingdom Kids” - Wednesdays at 5:30 p.m. WEEK

JOIN US
DURING THE

Rick Fleming
Lead Pastor

rick@centralparkcc.org

Stacy Spilker
Accountant/Office Administrator

stacy@centralparkcc.org

Jayme Green
Worship Leader

jayme@centralparkcc.org

CPCC Pastoral  Staff,  Support Team & LeadershipCPCC Pastoral  Staff,  Support Team & Leadership

Linda Tochtrop
Media Specialist

linda@centralparkcc.org

Office Hours 
Monday - Friday

8:30 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.

1535 SW Clay St.
Topeka, KS 66604

Phone: (785) 234-5963 
Fax: (785) 234-0538

www.centralparkcc.org

Trustees:  Terry Barnes & Geoff Gray  Elders: John Cantrell, Rick Fleming, Jayme Green, 
Lynden Landholm, Travis McKinley, Randy Spilker, Jason Vinsonhaler, & Bill White

Cammie Landholm
Interim Youth Lead

studentministry@centralparkcc.org


